
The Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club
www.tbffc.org

Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 3, 2010, 6:00 p.m.
Location: Compton Park Recreation Center, Tampa Palms (See below for Directions)

Invited Speaker
Allen Wyatt

Allen Wyatt from Andy Thornal Company, Winterhaven, will present our March program. His

power point presentation will discuss and demystify the subject of how to select the proper fly

line. Casting problems most frequently start with tackle that is not properly balanced for the

task; the fly line is the biggest offender. Bruce Richards, who has designed fly lines for

Scientific Anglers for 20 years, in his book "Modern Fly Lines," states that SA company alone

makes over 1500 different lines. After Allen's presentation you will be better prepared to

select the proper line for your fly fishing needs, allowing you to get the most out of your rod

and to cast with ease.

Featured Fly Tyer
Logan Valeri

Logan Valeri, a resident of Brandon, has been fly tying for almost a year now. He learned all of

his techniques on his own and he specializes in trout flies out west. He enjoys fly fishing in

Arkansas with his dad, Rick Valeri, and world renowned guide, Chuck Farneth. Although busy

with schoolwork at Jesuit High School, Logan spends every other moment he has tying flies. He

will be tying some great hopper patterns for trout as well as panfish and bass this month. You

have probably seen him watching others tie during the meetings. He has a sponge for a brain and

learns all the techniques the members have to offer. We hope you can learn a thing or two from

him this month as he ties Dave's Hopper and Henry's Fork Hopper

It’s Time to Pay Dues Again--$25 for single, $35 for family, extra savings for 5-year membership
(see page 6 or 9 for application) S

;
Directions to Our Meetings: From I-75---Take Bruce B. Downs exit from I-75; go west 2 miles to traffic light, turn left onto Tampa
Palms Blvd., then left on Compton Drive, and right at Compton Park. From I-275---Take Bearss East to Bruce. B. Downs; then
Bruce B. Downs east/north to Tampa Palms Blvd. Rt. on Tampa Palms, then left on Compton Drive and right at Compton Park
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MARCH 2010 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

As I write this, the waters around Tampa Bay have
warmed to a still chilly 60 degrees, the fish kills seem to have
abated, the remaining manatees are surviving, and one of the
coldest winters on record is on its way out.

We can expect flats fishing to improve rapidly as the
waters warm. During previous cold periods, the fishing has
often been excellent late in the afternoon when the shallow
waters have been warmed by the sun. Therefore, it is time to
unlimber the long rods, catch some hungry species, and report
them to Bob Gaulin for the next newsletter.

Be sure to thank our February speakers, Bryon
Chamberlin, Pat Damico, and Frank Rhodes for an
entertaining and informative talk on fishing in Mexico. Double
thanks to Bryon and Pat for their fly tying. Recipes for their flies
can be found on page 8 below.

Lloyd Bull has made a special donation to the club to
be used to promote more active fly tying by our members. We
would like club member suggestions on how best to fulfill
Lloyd’s dream of having many more members participate in this
important and satisfying activity.

We want to also thank Steve Parker for another fine
casting clinic conducted on Saturday February 20, and to Walt
Durkin for supplying the lunch.

Remember to sign up for our banquet to be held on
the 25th of this month at the famous Columbia Restaurant in
Ybor City. See page 6.

Tight lines //Dick
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OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS
Interim Presidents (shared) Durkin, Miekka, Sperling

Vice President Walt Durkin 813-476-7128
Treasurer Rick Valeri 813-681-9143
Directors: Nick Angelo 813-230-8473

Denise Bruner 813-989-2909
Bryon Chamberlin 813-361-8801
Pat Damico 727-360-6466
Robert Fischer 813-962-0185
Bob Gaulin 813-782-8605
Ted Hagaman 813-920-7863
Jeff Janecek 352-588-3866
Dick Miekka 727-866-8682
Rick O’Hara 813-238-6763
Neil Sperling 813-655-5627
Alligator Bob Young 813-986-3008

The next meeting of the TBFFC Board of Directors will be at 6:00
P.M. on Wednesday, February 10, Location TBD.

NOT GETTING THE NEWSLETTER? Please call
Dick Miekka, Editor, at 727-866-8682 or e-mail to
dmiekka@cs.com

mailto:dmiekka@cs.com
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TBFFC EVENTS

2010 TBFFC MEETING DATES
Here are the meeting dates for the rest of 2010: March 3;
April 7; May 5; June 2; July 7; August 4; September 1;
October 6; November 3; December 1, Please watch this
space for any changes.

2010 BANQUET
be sure to come to our banquet at the Columbia
Restaurant in Ybor city on Thursday, March 25. Some of
the highlights of our banquet will include:

 A great meal of your choice for which the
Restaurant is justly famous.

 Cash bar.
 Our own show by the Flamenco Dancers who

stage the nightly entertainment at Columbia.
 A silent auction where you can pick up a new

fly rod, reel, or line, or a fishing trip, artwork,
or one of many other items, and not only for
fisherpersons, any of which can be yours for
peanuts.

 A door prize drawn from a hat (or bucket) for a
lucky attendee. Last year’s prize was a resort
vacation.

 Our annual awards presentations.
Remember that this is the main fund raising event for the
club each year, so the proceeds will come back to you in
the form of outings, pizza at our meetings, etc.

SIGN UP USING THE FORM ON PAGE 6

DINNER AND A SHOW FOR TBFFC

Some great new fly fishing movies will be shown at the
Tampa Pitcher Show theatre on March 8th at 630pm.
Tickets are available from the Salt Water Fisherman fly
shop on Hillsborough Ave at Memorial Blvd for $12 before
the event. Tickets at the door, if available will be $15.

I looked into a place to meet for dinner before the movie
and I'd recommend the Tilted Kilt Pub at 14457 N. Dale
Mabry. The Tilted Kilt is like a Scottish Hooters! The
restaurant is 1/8th mile south of Ehrlich Rd. on the east
side of the street. It is also directly across the street from
the Pitcher Show so it will be easy to make the movie on
time if we meet at 5pm or so. The Pitcher Show
theatre sells sandwiches, wings, snacks, beer, etc. if
people just want to eat there.

ROBERT FISCHER 2/20/10

O’HARA EVERGLADES CABIN FOR RENT
The O”Hara Cabin is for rent in Everglades City in the
heart of the Ten Thousand Islands. Fish in one of
America's last true wilderness areas for snook, tarpon,
redfish and a variety of other species. Cabin sleeps three
in comfort with full kitchen facilities. You will have
access/use of launching ramp, pool, laundry facilities,
store and deli. Our fee is $85 per night + one-time $35
cleaning fee. Call Rick O'Hara at 727-410-0459 or e-mail
flyguy47@verizon.net.

LLOYD BULL PLANNING 2010 TRIPS
If interested in either of the great fishing adventures listed
below, contact Lloyd at the December meeting or at (727)
784-8410. Hurry: Lloyd must make reservations soon.
 Great Bear Lake (his last) July 31-August 8 (approx)
 Also Green River, Early May.

SUNCOAST FLY FISHERS
www.suncoastflyfishers.com

Regular Meetings: 6:30pm on the Third Thursday of each
month, except December, at Walter Fuller Recreation
Center, 7883 26

th
Ave. N., St. Pete.

MANGROVE COAST FLY FISHERS
www.mangrovecoastflyfishers.com

NOTE: Newer Location for MCFF Club meetings - Twin
Lakes Park. The entrance to Twin Lakes Park in Sarasota
is located on Clark Road, just 1/2 mile east of I-75, on the
south (right) side of the road. Contact website above for
details and directions.

mailto:flyguy47@verizon.net
http://www.suncoastflyfishers.com/
http://www.mangrovecoastflyfishers.com/
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TIPS FOR TBFFC – No. 21

Casting Tip for TBFFC: 4

An efficient loop can only be formed then the fly rod tip travels in a Straight Line
Path, our next essential. The fly line always follows the direction the rod tip is traveling
when the rod stops. Besides a straight line path, the rod tip can travel in a convex direction,
one higher in the middle, causing a large loop, or in a concave direction, where the tip is
lower in the middle, forming a tailing loop when the line crosses itself. If you want to make
a curve cast, directing the rod tip to the right or left at the stop will cause the end of the fly
line to curve in the same direction, very useful for casting around obstructions. Tracking
the rod tip in a straight line will direct the energy of the cast properly allowing the line to
unroll efficiently. When practicing outside, use the house roof line as a guide for vertical
rod tip positions or the straight edge of a lawn or driveway as a guide when casting more
horizontally. As you carry more line, the rod loads or bends more but still tracks in a
straight line path. One of Lefty’s tips is to make your casts so that your fly is directed at the
rod tip.

Pat Damico, MCI

Van Camp/Green Seafood Pasta (Mud Lake Ditalini al Mare)

The pilot batch for this recipe was prepared at Backcountry Fly Fishing
Association’s 2002 Shad Outing on the St. John’s River. It is named for Scott Green, the
host of the camping weekend on Mud Lake.

Ingredients:
 Olive oil
 Vegetables: Celery, bell pepper, and Onion – chopped, Fresh parsley and garlic –

finely chopped, and Diced canned tomatoes – with parsley, basil and oregano
added

 Seafood: Bay Scallops and a Large can of Tuna plus Assorted seafood of your
choosing – fresh, frozen or canned-- Crab, mussels, clams, shrimp, lobster,
octopus, Imitation crab or lobster

 White wine
 Tomato paste
 Salt, pepper and hot pepper to taste
There are no amounts listed for the various ingredients. Just be generous and develop

your own version of this dish.

Preparation:
 Sauté celery and green pepper in olive oil.
 Add chopped onions and cook until translucent.
 Add fresh parsley and garlic – Do not be afraid to use lots of both.
 Add bay scallops and tuna – then salt, pepper and hot pepper.
 Add one or more cans of diced tomatoes.
 Add additional seafood of your choice. Note: Add shrimp 3 to 5 minutes before

serving to prevent overcooking.
 Pour in a generous slug of white wine.
 Add one or two tablespoons of tomato paste.

Simmer to allow flavors to develop. Add salt and pepper to taste while
simmering. Add hot pepper to taste. The dish should have zip without being overbearing.

I like to simmer the dish for 25 minutes and then start heating water for the pasta
and continue to simmer while pasta cooks – Total simmering time will be 45 to 60 minutes
and most of the vegetables will dissolve into pure flavor in the broth.

Serve over Ditalini or other small cut pasta.
Leftover broth and seafood, minus the pasta, keeps well in the freezer.

"Veni, Vide, Edi" // Nick Colantonio
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Member Photos for March 2010

The Shad Outing was rugged, but satisfying to TBFFC attendees. A few caught fish (top left and right),
some fought off a bit of queasiness on the rough water (center), meetings were held in the cold and
dark on the subject “What are we doing here?” (Bottom left ), but almost everybody enjoyed a warm
tent and a well prepared hot meal. All-in-all, an unforgettable trip!

Photos by Ed Fisher, Denise Bruner and Jeff Janecek.



6

TBFFC Annual Banquet and Auction
And Membership Renewal

Date and time: Thursday, March 25, 2010 at the Columbia Restaurant, Ybor City

Menu: A selection from the Columbia Restaurant’s famous dishes.

Program: 6:00-7:30 PM Silent Auction, Hors D’oeuvres and cash bar;
7:30 PM Dinner, Live Auction and Entertainment

9:00 Closing Remarks, Pick up Silent Auction Items

Grand Prize Drawing –You May Have the Lucky Number

A. Order Form for Annual Banquet
Where: Columbia Restaurant,
When: March 25, 2010 @ 6;00 PM (Dinner 7;30 PM)
(Please print)
Name______________________________________ Phone___________________(Evenings)

Number of Guests (including yourself) _____($35.00 per person) $___________Total
Tickets to be picked up at the event

B. Pay your 2010 Club Dues

Your Name: _______________________________________Date: ___________

Street address: ________________________________ City: ___________________State:__________Zip:___________

Hm. Phone: _____________Wk. Phone: _______________Cell Phone:__________________E-Mail_____________________

Type of Membership*:_____________Please Check: One Year

*Single $25 for one year, $100 for 5 years; Family $35 for one year, $140 for 5 ye

Please list names (in addition to your own) that you wish to include in

Name:______________________ Name:___________________

C. Total Paid From A and B. above = $_____________________

Please write your Check to “Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club” and pa
Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club, c/o Rick Valeri, Treasurer, 1404

Note: If you are a Guide or a Vendor donating a trip or m
at this time. Instead, fill in the number of tickets re
Five Year

ars; Corporate $95

family membersh

__ Name:_____

_.

y at the meeting
Oxfordshire Co

erchandise to
quested and ch
Total Paid _______________

per year (includes ad in newsletter)

ip

____________________

or mail to:
urt , Brandon, FL 33510

the Club, do not send any money
eck here ( ). Thank You
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OPENING DAY!!
Just last week I read of another trout fisherman’s way of

getting ready for the upcoming trout season. Catalogs had been
dutifully pored over with pages turned down to mark new fly
selections and leader materials. This was the time to decide on
new light weight boots or choose to get one more season out of
the old ones. Absorbing the descriptions of page upon page of
the newest two to five weight space age fiber reinforced fly rods
followed and conjured up in the angler’s mind, visions of days
yet to be spent in knee deep riffles, surrounded by only the
sounds and sights and smells of his beloved trout stream. A
lengthy period of weighing the merits of one rod against another
and reaching a decision as to whether a half dozen of each of the
selected size 16 dries was enough, would then trigger an order.
OK, we’re all set for another trout season.

Now, allow me to wind the clock backward, let’s say 50 or
55 years for the benefit of dedicated fly fishermen too young to
have experienced much of what follows.
The end of deer season, the celebration of Christmas and a week
later, the hoopla surrounding the end of yet another year
signaled the true beginning of trout season in our home. To
those who have read some of my earlier works, “The Birth of a
Trout Fisherman”, and “The Birth of a Fly Fisherman”, it’s old
news that I did not become a fly fisherman till well after mid life
when a heart attack took me out of the work force and started
my fly tying and fly fishing life. But, before that, I’d owned
flyrods, usually fishing for my small stream brook trout with
worms and tiny spinners. Casting was out of the question, as
the stream- sheltering canopy of alders and hemlocks allowed
nothing more than short little flips to root-laced under cut banks
that these stream bred brookies seemed to love. The rod of
choice was an inexpensive, nine foot, three section split bamboo
medium action fly rod purchased years earlier when I’d first
become a trout fisher. On its butt end was mounted a Pflueger
Progress single action reel which did nothing more than store
the Ashaway level six weight fly line. It was a very basic outfit
and one guaranteed to give lots of years of service while
needing minimal care. But while the reel and line needed little
off season care the rod, subject to all kinds of incidental dings
and finish- marring scratches during the season, was yet another
matter. Added to this was the fact that these split bamboo rods
had a habit of taking a ‘set’ over the course of many trips and to
avoid fishing with a badly bent rod, some corrective measures
had to be taken. Each of the three, six sided sections of the rod
had to be stripped of their guides and multi coats of varnish,
taking care to preserve the flat sides of each rod section. Then
came the time consuming but never tedious task of scraping
(with a piece of broken window glass), each rod part ‘till the
original cane lay bared and ready for rewinding (on the opposite
side of the piece) the line guides. Navy blue or purple were the
colors on most of my wraps. When deemed ready for re-
varnishing, the rod was reassembled to verify that the ‘set’ had
been removed by the reversal of the guides. Each person had
their own method for applying varnish smoothly, but my own
preference was to use the tip of one finger, dipped not too
deeply into the varnish can. The sensitive fingertip could detect
the tiniest rough spot on the cane as the finish was applied, and
when each section was completed, it was hung by the line guide
to dry. It often took eight to ten hours in a dust free room for
the first coat to dry completely, and this procedure had to be

repeated three or four times till the rod glistened as if it were
new. When thoroughly satisfied that we’d done all humanly
possible to return the rod to factory newness, it would be placed
in its cotton sack, not to handled till maybe the week before the
actual beginning of the season. This, then, concluded the most
arduous part of the preparations.

Our attention now turned to the terminal end of the tackle.
Leaders and hooks, tiny Colorado spinners and a couple of
wooden barrels of lead split shot completed this task. But wait!!
What’s this about a barrel full of split shot? Here we go with
another history lesson.

We’re stepping back in history to a time before plastic
containers of any kind. See through cellophane wrappers were
not durable enough to handle the rigors of constant openings
and closings, so the least expensive of alternate packaging came
into play. Both hooks and split shot were distributed in small
cardboard boxes, and in readily available, small wooden, two
part tubes, called ‘barrels’. They were durable, allowing
hundreds of openings before failing.

Left to be addressed was the link between fly line and hook,
the ‘catgut’ leader which was not from a cat nor was it gut.
Whole books have been written on its origin, but the simplest
version is that the best of leader materials started out as silk of
some kind, and were treated, thinned till quite transparent, and
packed in short lengths of different diameters. The worst part of
using this material was its tendency to coil like the kid’s toy
named “The Slinky’, requiring a period of soaking between the
felt pads of the aluminum leader box before it allowed itself to
be knotted. That’s just a little different from the ‘redi-made’
seven to twelve foot tapered leaders we use today.

Fly lines of the thirties, forties and fifties, differed greatly
from the well engineered lines of today, and they also had to be
cared for before they were fishable in the new season. Most of
them were level lines with a thin fabric core surrounded by
some type of oiled finish. You could encourage them to float
only by liberally coating them with something called Muccillex
(spelling?) and the line might need another coating before the
morning’s fishing was done. In the off season, all this line
dressing had to be removed; the line was then checked for nicks
and hung in an airy spot to await the beginning of the next
season.

For those of my fishing friends and readers old enough to
have enjoyed or experienced most of the above, I hope this
brings a smile to your face. For all others, I’d wish that it serves
as a short history lesson about the sport we treasure so highly.

Ed Bang
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FLY OF THE MONTH No 1
Crazy Charlie Bonefish Fly

As Tied by Pat Damico

Materials:
Hook: Mustad C70S D size 4-8
Eyes: Beadchain
Thread: pink 6/0
Tail, underbody and wing flash: Rainbow Krystal Flash
Body: V-rib, or nymph rib , clear
Wing: Calf tail, white tan or pink

Instructions:
1. Place hook in vice, point side down

2. Start thread 1/8 inch behind eye making two lumps between which
dumbbell eyes will be fastened with tight figure 8’s
3. Advance thread to where hook begins to bend and tie in 2 long
pieces of Krystal flash leaving ½ inch extending for the tail
4. Attach V-rib at bend with forward end up to eyes and wrap with
thread forward tying thread off in front of dumbbell eyes. Coat eyes
and body with Dave’s flexament. Hold V-rib to rear and wrap
underbody of Krystal Flash and tie off in front of eyes.
5. Wrap V-rib forward over underbody and tie off opposite where wing
will go in front of eyes. Trim excess. Turn hook over with hook point
on top.
6. Take excess strands of Krystal Flash and secure with thread where
wing will go and trim ¼ inch past bend of hook. Select calf tail hair for
wing and fasten so that it extends ¼ inch past bend of hook. Finish
head with whip finish and drop of cement.

This basic pattern can be modified with larger eyes, different
underbody color and other colors of V-rib. Sili-legs can also be added
before finishing head. For bonefish, underdress the fly; for reds, a little
more bulk is desirable. It is a good redfish, pompano, and sheepshead
pattern in colors that match the bottom you are fishing.

Capt. Pat Damico

Project Healing Waters by Jeff Janecek

If someone feels the same as me and can join us. once a year
or every month, any visit would help. Call me at 352-588-
3866 or E-mail 400exjl@ij.net
We are now meeting at building 68 on the James .A. Haley
grounds. Meetings are from 4:00p.m to 5:00p.m on the same
day as T.B.F.F.C. and on some weekends. Last month we had 3
volunteers and 6 veterans. There is no agenda; if a vet wants to
talk about fishing, then that’s what we do. If someone wants to
cast then out we go. We are learning different tying methods, to
overcome the same obstacles, the veterans face every day. This
is the last treatment place before the veterans are released. It is
very rewarding, knowing you shared the art of fly-fishing, to a
very deserving person. Hope

Currently Ted, Leo, Nick and I, represent T.B.F.F.C.

FLY OF THE MONTH No 2
Bryon’s Slab Crab

As Tied by Bryon Chamberlin

Materials:
Hook: Size 4 to 2/0 Tiemco 800s or Similar.
Eyes: Medium Yellow Lead Dumbbell Eyes
Thread: Flat Waxed Nylon Chartreuse
Egg Sack: Orange Enrico Puglisi Fibers
Claws: Furnace Saddle Hackles
Body: Tan & Bronze Puglisi Fibers
Legs: 4 Silli Legs Brown w/ Orange Tips
Weed Guard: 16lb Mason Hard Mono

Tying Instructions:
1. Attach thread near the hook eye with the hook point in the down

position in the vise, build a base about a ¼ inch back from the
hook eye; tie in the lead dumbbell eyes to the top of the hook.
Secure and whip finish, cut thread.

2. Reattach thread at the bend of the hook and build up a small base.
3. Remove about 15 to 20 Orange EP Fibers from the bundle, cut to

about 2 inches in length, fold over thread, tie in as if you where
making a tail coming off the back of the hook, then trim the EP
Fibers about ¼ to 3/8 of an inch in length. This will puff out and
form the egg sack.

4. Tie in 2 or 3 saddle hackle feathers on each side of the egg sack.
Tips of the feathers should point to the rear of the fly and extend
anywhere from 1 to 1.5 inches behind the fly. Splay the feathers as
if you where tying a traditional tarpon streamer.

5. Turn fly hook point up in the vise.
6. Remove about 15 to 20 Tan EP Fibers from the bundle, fold in

half and secure perpendicular to hook shank using a figure 8
motion similar to securing bead chain or dumbbell eyes to the
hook. You want to be tying in the material on the side opposite of
the dumbbell eyes (between the shank and the hook point) Repeat
this step 4 more times alternating between tan and bronze color EP
Fibers. Space out the sections equally making sure you have
enough space to put in the last group of EP fibers just behind the
lead dumbbell eyes. Should have 5 sections in total alternating in
the following sequence: Tan, Bronze, Tan, Bronze, Tan.

7. After filling out the body segment of EP Fibers, trim using curved
scissors into a wedge-like shape. Thinner near the dumbbell eyes
and wider toward the end of the fly. This gives the fly lower
hydrodynamic drag which allows the fly to fall faster to the
bottom imitating a fleeing crab.

8. Tie in your favorite weed guard using 16lb Mason Hard Mono in
the small space between the dumbbell eyes and the hook eye.

9. Whip finish a couple of times. Then apply head cement if desired.
10. Tie in your silli legs between each the alternating colored body

segments using a square knot. This knot will cause the rubber legs
to stick out at right angles to the hook shank. Trim the legs so they
extend about an inch to an inch and a half beyond to outer edge of
the body of the crab.

Cast the crab fly to tailing permit….

Capt. Bryon Chamberlin

mailto:400exjl@ij.net
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Fishing Report and Forecast
“What a great time to go fishing!”

AT THE SHAD OUTING: Steve Parker reports catching
two shads and one bass. Both fish were caught using a
clear sink tip line and a red and white fly with 5/32 eyes.
Jeff Janecek also report from the shad outing that he
caught 4 shads on a yellow clouser and an orange and
pink clouser. He also caught a catfish and a speck using
a clear intermediate sinking #6 line. Lance Pocock and
Robert Fischer caught 4 shad, 2 bluegills, 2 clams and
12 snails while fighting the wind. Robert also said that he
thought that Greg Peterson and Denise Bruner fishing
with Byron Chamberlain’s boat caught 9 shad. Our club
had the most fly fishers present and caught the most fish.

From Rick Grassett for the first 7 day of February, trout
and ladyfish were caught on clouser minnows using sink
tip lines. The following week Chris Leu caught a Spanish
Mackerel in deep grass flats using an ultra hair clouser.
Later Mike Perez using a Grassett flats minnow fly
hooked up with a very nice trout.

John Hand reports fishing with FFF Master Instructor
Dusty Sprague was a delight to watch his pinpoint cast
into the mangroves. They tried the flats to no avail, so
they went up the river and caught largemouth bass on a
real slow presentation. The next day he guided Jim
Grimes and son with friend Don Grubb at the mouth of
the Little Manatee River. A slow presentation was
necessary to catch a few trout on a snook destroyer fly
and bass assasin blurp shad. Be versatile and adjust your
gear to the target species and there is still fun to be had
by all.

Greg Peterson fished with Bryon and Rick Redd on the
14

th
and 15

th
of February. Reds were all over the Bay but

are not cooperating when it comes to eating a fly. They
had hundreds of looks but no eats on the 14

th
and of the

15
th

they managed to catch 1 of 3. Small tan sliders and
small black toad were the seemed to be the ticket.
Fishing has been hard the past several weeks.

Bob Gaulin
Rjgaulin@yahoo.com

813-782-8605

Member Benefits
TBFFC is famous for its value and focus on the sharing of

information, experience, and craftsmanship with its members.
As a TBFFC member you will enjoy many benefits free or at
nominal cost, plus enriching experiences.

 Monthly Meetings with Famous Speakers
 Fly Fishing Outings
 Fishing Trips Sponsored by Members and the Club
 Group Clinics and Workshops
 Fly Tying Lessons
 One-On-One Fly Casting Lessons
 Shirts and Hats with club logo

 80 Page Beginner’s Basic Skills Instruction Manual
 Annual Banquet with International Speakers

Our Corporate Sponsors
These companies sponsored the Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club. Some
are members of the club. We urge you to patronize them.

 3-WAY CONSTRUCTION CO. Robert Fischer PO Box 342774, Tampa,
FL 33694 (813) 968-1505.

 AFISHIONADO GUIDE SERVICES., Capt. Wade Osborne, (813) 286-

3474 , wwwafishionado.com
 ALLIGATOR BOB’S Gourmet Alligator Meat Snacks (813) 986-3008,

WWW.GATORBOB.COM

 ALLSTATE FINANCIAL SERVICES L.J. Cathlineau (813) 752-2556
 AVANT GOLD JEWELERS, Jeff Abeles, 10330 North Dale Mabry,

Suite 150, Tampa, FL 33618, (813) 961-0097
 AWESOME FISHING ADVENTURES, Capt. Keiland Smith, (863)

944-7475
 BARBED STEEL charters inc. Capt. Bryon Chamberlin (813) 361-8801

bryon@barbedsteel.com, www.barbedsteel.com.
 Bill JACKSON’S SHOP FOR ADVENTURE, 9501 US 19 N. Pinellas

Park FL 33782, (727) 576-4169
 REDFISH LANDING GUIDE SERVICE Capt. John Hand

www.RedfishLandingGuideService.com (239) 842-7778

 CAPT. RUSS SHIRLEY (727) 343-1957 www.captruss.com
 CAPT. SERGIO ANTANES (813) 973-7132 www.REELFISHY.com
 CENTER FOR RADIATION ONCOLOGY, Kathryn Kapes, M.D.,

Jack Steel, M.D., Brandon, Plant City, Sun City Center, Tampa and
Zephyrhills (813) 661-6339

 COPY CONTROL MANAGEMENT, INC. Donnie Cayo, Jr. 9411

Corporate Lake Dr. Tampa, FL (813) 882-3945 www.copycontrol.com
 JOHN BROOM (813) 765-6874 John@JohnBroomRealtor.com
 THE FLY GUY Capt. Pat Damico (727) 360-6466 www.captpat.com

 THE TAMPA ANGLER , Capt. Dave Chouinard, 490 W. Hillsborough

Ave., Tampa 813-374-2497 wwwTheTampaAngler.com
 SNOOK FIN-ADDICT GUIDE SERVICE, INC. Capt. Rick Grassett,

(941) 923-7799 www.snookfin-addict.com
 SWANN’S FLY FISHING SHOP, Jim Swann, 13650 South 98 Bypass,

Dade City, FL 33525, (352) 567-6029
 WALLACE B. ANDERSON, Jr. ATTORNEY AT LAW, 220 N. West

Shore Blvd, Suite 220, Tampa.( 813) 639-4255 wbataxlawyer@aol.com

2009 member application
Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club

Your Name: _____________________Date: ___________
Mailing address: _________________________________
City: ___________________State: ____Zip:___________
Hm. Phone: ____________Wk. Phone: _______________
Email address:__________________________________

Type of Membership:_________________________
Please Check: One Year______Five Year______
Please list names you wish to include in family membership

Name:____________________ Rel: ___________
Name: ____________________ Rel: ___________
Name: ____________________ Rel: ___________
Annual Dues: $25.00 Individual Membership

$35.00 Family Membership
$95.00Corporate Single Membership
(includes one membership and Ad Space)

$120.00 Corporate Double Membership
(includes two memberships or family membership and

. Ad Space in Newsletter)

Five Year Dues: $100.00 Individual Membership
$140.00 Family Membership

Please make check payable to: Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club
C/o Rick Valeri, 1404 Oxfordshire Ct. Brandon, FL 33510

mailto:Rjgaulin@yahoo.com
http://www.wadefishl.com/
http://www.gatorbob.com/
mailto:bryon@barbedsteel.com
http://www.barbedsteel.com/
http://www.redfishlandingguideservice.com/
http://www.captruss.com/
http://www.reelfishy.com/
http://www.copycontrol.com/
http://www.captpat.com/
http://www.theflyhatch.com/
http://www.snookfin-addict.com/
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